
 

February 8, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 165-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kinzer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2164 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2164 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2164 would require a jury commissioner who receives information from a 

prospective juror or court of this state that disqualifies or potentially disqualifies the juror from 

jury service, to submit the information to the Secretary of State for the purpose of maintaining 

voter registrations. 

 

 The Office of the Secretary of State indicates that any additional costs resulting from the 

passage of HB 2164 could be absorbed within existing resources.  The Office of Judicial 

Administration indicates that HB 2164 could have a fiscal effect on court operations, but without 

knowing what information is to be reported and how the information is to be submitted it is 

unable to provide an estimate. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  

 Courtney Canfield, Secretary of State’s Office 

 Janelle Williams, Judicial Council 


